NOTICE TO CUSTOMERS:

Some of the products we sell that are supplied by Smith-Cooper International carry a
warning label: “Cancer and Reproductive Harm- www.P65Warnings.ca.gov”. Principally
valves and bronze fittings. The products are labeled by SCI. For a complete listing
contact our Liberty Office. This is to conform to California Proposition 65.




SMITH-COOPER

INTERNATIONAL
IMPORTANT NOTICE ABOUT CALIFORNIA’S PROPOSITION 65

Dear Customer:

Smith Cooper International is committed to complying with all applicable laws and regulations
pertaining to the products we distribute. We are sending this letter to let you know what Smith Cooper
International is doing to comply with California Safe Drinking Water and Toxic Enforcement Act of 1986,
also known as Proposition 65, in light of recent regulatory changes. We also are sending this letter to
notify you that you must provide warnings on your websites and catalogs for Smith Cooper
International’s products that are labeled with a warning.

Although this notification is not intended as legal advice, we provide some background about
Proposition 65. Proposition 65 requires clear and reasonable warnings for products that can expose
individuals to any one of the 900-plus chemicals on the Proposition 65 list. New Proposition 65 warning
regulations became fully effective on August 30, 2018. You can find the new regulations in Title 27 of the
California Code of Regulations beginning at Section 25600.

For products needing a warning, Smith Cooper International is labeling such products with the “short
form” safe harbor warning set forth below, as further described in Sections 25602 and 25603 of the new

regulations. Such labeled products may result in an exposure to one or more listed chemicals.

/A WARNING: Cancer and Reproductive Harm - www.P65Warnings.ca.gov.

Under the new regulations, website warnings are required for online sales even if the product already is
labeled with a warning. Similarly, catalog warnings are required for products sold via catalogs even if the
product already is labeled with a warning.

By this letter, Smith Cooper International is advising you that the products we sell to you, that are
identified on the attachment to this letter, are labeled with Proposition 65 warnings and therefore you
must provide the warnings for those products on your own website and/or catalogs. Please see Section
25602 for requirements for website and catalog warnings.

We appreciate your attention to this matter. Your cooperation will help protect both you and Smith
Cooper International from expensive enforcement actions.

We value our relationship with you and look forward to continuing our relationship. For more
information about Proposition 65, you can visit www.oehha.ca.gov or www.P65Warnings.ca.gov, or
consult a knowledgeable attorney.

Please acknowledge receipt of this message by signing below and returning it to Smith Cooper
International via the following email address: Prop65@smithcooper.com

Date: Company:

Print name: Signature:
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